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OUT16/3526 
 
Ms Ella Wilkinson 
Regional Assessments  
NSW Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001  
 
Ella.Wilkinson@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Ms Wilkinson, 
 

Woodlawn Bioreactor Site Modification 
(MP 10_0012 Mod 1 and DA Q91/00233 Mod 2)  

 
I refer to your email dated 8 January 2016 to the Department of Primary Industries 
in respect to the above matter.  Comment has been sought from DPI Water, 
Fisheries and Agriculture.  DPI Fisheries and Agriculture advise no issues.  DPI 
Water comments are found below.  Any further referrals to DPI can be sent by email 
to landuse.enquiries@dpi.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Comment by DPI Water 
DPI Water has reviewed the proposed modification to the Woodlawn Bioreactor site 
and provides the following comments: 

• The proposed modification to the use of existing ponds for the management 
of leachate under Section 75W of the EP&A Act does not require a Works 
and Use Approval under the Water Management Act 2000.  

• ED3S evaporation dam is to be lined appropriately to limit any potential 
contamination of groundwater or surface water sources. 

• The proposed modification to the use of existing evaporation dams ED2 and 
ED3S is unlikely to result in any further significant impact to surrounding 
surface and groundwater sources. 

 
For further information please contact Jeremy Morice, Water Regulation Officer 
(Wollongong office) on 4224 9736 or at Jeremy.morice@dpi.nsw.gov.au. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mitchell Isaacs 
Director, Planning Policy & Assessment Advice 
1/2/2016 


